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August 18, 2015

Ms. Barcy McNeal

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
Docketing Division

180 East Broad Street, 11" Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215

Re:  PUCO Case No. 15-1446-EL-BNR, In the Matter of the Notice of Duke Energy Ohio
Fields Ertel Relocation 138,000 (138 kV) Electric Transmission Line Project.

Dear Docketing:

Enclosed is a construction notice relating to Duke Energy Ohio’s Fields Ertel relocation project,
for which Duke Energy Ohio is requesting expedited processing. Duke Energy Ohio previously
filed this construction notice under Case No. 15-1257-EL-BNR, but mistakenly identified the
project as located in Warren County, rather than Hamilton County, The Company attempted to
amend that prior application in the original case number. Today’s filing will replace that
attempt, in a new docket. Therefore, Duke Energy Ohio hereby requests that the Ohio Power
Siting Board close case number 15-1257-EL-BNR.

The work on this project is scheduled to begin on or shortly after September 21, 2015.

Respectfully,

Jéanne W. Kingery
Associate General Couns



